
Minutes from Monthly Meeting of

Canyon Lake Area Blue Star Mothers

Saturday, January 7, 2017  
Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance & Prayer: The meeting was called to order at 10:02 AM. 12 members were in attendance.  
Loretta Hehs led the pledge and Kathleen Fowl said the prayer. 
Approval of Minutes: Minutes from the December meeting will be approved in January. 
Financial Report: Financial Report was given by Donna Pool, financial secretary.  We have $7,828.87 in our Checking Account and $10,020.96 in our Money Market Account bringing the total to $17,848.96 as of December 31, 2016.
If you shop Amazon, please use Amazon Smile and pick Canyon Lake Area Blue Star Mothers as your benefactor – we will receive a portion of what you spend.  Http://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-380469
Membership: Judy Frey was present today and renewed her membership. We have two prospective members. 

Troop Boxes: We packed 10 home-made Hickory Farms style boxes for January.
February: Valentine and hygiene box. We only have 7 names for February so if you signed up to bring something, bring for 10 in case we add any names. 
March: March is our Texas box. Bring any Texas-related item. Reggie will give us a count next month.

We heard from three troops who received their pecan pies: Tyler Hazel (mom Diane), Nick Spitzer (mom Jean), and Jeff Young (mom Patricia Page).
Please let Regina Brooks or Mary Harrison know if you would like to contribute something to these boxes.  
Old Business/ Events: 
· December 3rd: Christmas Tree decorating at Fisher Houses after the mtg. Mary Harrison organized the decorating. Mary and Becky went to un-decorate on Tuesday, Jan 3rd. The trees were already down and our ornaments packed. 
· December 10th: Sattler Christmas Parade. Wendell Pool drove his Ranchero in the parade with our CLABSM banner. 
· December 17th: Wreaths Across America: About 10 members attended (check for pictures on the facebook page).   
· December 20th: VA Fisher House dinner coordinated by Donna Pool with help from Cathy Collier and her daughter-in-law. They served beef stroganoff and pickled beets. Donna reported that the serving time is now 6:00-7:00 instead of 8:00. This allows us to clean up and leave sooner. 
· Gold Star Banner: Spc Phillip Cruz Medellin died while on active duty/non-deployed. He was from Prairie Lea, TX and graduated from San Marcos HS. His family lives in the Lockhart/Luling area. Patricia Page has a connection to the family and will coordinate the GS banner presentation. 
New Business/ Events:
· The Fisher House is in need of paper products: napkins and paper towels.  If you would like to donate some supplies to Fisher House, bring them to the meeting.  (If you cannot attend the meeting, email us at clabsmtx7@gmail.com and we will arrange to get them from you.) 
· Upcoming Fisher House dinners 

· January 17th: Kathleen Fowl is coordinating. Please let her know if you can assist. 

· February 21st: 

· March 21st: Becky Williams

· April 18th: Reggie Brooks and Mary Harrison
· Gold Star Banners: Becky Williams has received two requests for Gold Star Banners. She is following up on these and will report back. 
Other Business/Events
· 5K in April or May: It was decided that we don’t have the experience or manpower to do this at this time.
· WAA 2017: Discussion concerning ways to promote WAA and increase our wreath sales. Suggestions included bake sales/setting up outside Ace Hardware and other stores, setting up at the Farmer’s Market, doing a one-day focused drive at a variety of locations in the area. These types of activities will also increase our visibility in the community. We will continue sending out letters and looking into our database of previous donors. 
· Christmas Tree Decorating 2017: 
Motion made by Reggie Brooks  that we let the FH decorators take over the tree decorating beginning in 2017. Seconded by Donna Pool. Discussion: concerned  difficulty in getting on base now that the requirements have changed. Motion passed unanimously. Kathleen will write a letter to notify Fisher House of our decision.  
· Blue Star Report: Becky asked that anyone with BSM-related pictures please send them to her along with a brief write-up so she can include them in her quarterly Blue Star Report. 
· 2017 Board: It’s not too early to start thinking about Board positions beginning in September. Everyone on the board will need to change positions or move off the board except Patricia Page. If you think you might be interested in serving, let the board know. 

Troop News: 
· Patricia Page added two granddaughters to her family. Air Force daughter, Heather McDaniel, had her 5th daughter (Coral) on Dec 12. She is stationed at Ellsworth in South Dakota. Army son, Jeff Young, added a daughter (Amelia) on Dec 28. He is stationed at Ft Hood but is currently deployed to Afghanistan and will get to meet Amelia in February when he returns home.

· Donna Pool had friends visiting from Georgia, a Gold Star family who lost their son about 8 years ago. 
Our Next meeting will be held February 4th, 10 AM, at the Westside Community Center in New Braunfels. 
March Meeting: Saint Andrew Lutheran Church, Saturday, Mar 4th at 10 AM
Meeting was adjorned at 11:54 AM.   

Visit our Facebook page ( 'Canyon Lake Area Blue Star Mothers' ) to see pictures.  

